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Dear Christian Friends, Family and Colleagues: 

 

Date:  April 2012 

 

 I would like to take this opportunity to personally thank all of our Christian Friends, Family, and 

Colleages for all of the prayers, financial support, and expressions of love that has been shown to us over 

the last two years.  Despite the changes, the challenges, the reorganization of our affiliated ministries and the battle 

that Esther went through God has greatly answered our prayers.   

 

 During last years Alabama District Council the only part of the Council that we could attend was the 

Monday Night Worship Session.  During the altar call of that service many of you gathered around my wife 

Esther and prayed for her because the next Tuesday Morning we were to report to the Cancer Center in  

Montgomery Alabama.   

 

 Esther said to me on the way home that she felt the power of God flow into her body in the lower part of 

her back.   She said to me that she knew that something happened. Esther began the treatments and followed all of 

the advice that the doctor gave her.  After five chemotherapies and two pep scans there was not any indications of 

the Cancer in her body.   Since that time Esther went through more testing to see if she is still Cancer free.   

Approximately one month ago Esther had two tests done to see if there were cancer cells in her body of either the 

former breast cancer or the rare type of ovarian cancer.   The tests came back with a score of zero on both counts in 

her body.  Then the doctor had an MRI done to see if there were any foreign images in her body.   Esther brought the 

charts home from the first two tests.  When Esther received the results of the imaging exam there was more reason 

to rejoice because there was not any evidence of any cancer. 

 

 During the months of May –June of the year 2011 our ministry went through some parameter 

reorganization.  The enemy made attempts to destroy us but failed.  In this period of time The Lord, The Alabama 

District Council of The Assemblies of God, The Board of Directors of Alabama Prison Ministries Inc., The Board of 

Directors of Liberty Theological Seminaries International, and the Leadership Team of The Bullock Correctional 

Facility made it possible for us to accomplish many of the necessary goals and to reach the point of ministry that we 

are now involved in. 

 

 As you read this report you will find certain enclosures that will give you important information about 

strategic areas of our Ministries and their operations. My team and I see these areas of ministry being carried out 

through the following Kingdom Principles: 

   1. Prayer 

   2. Evangelism 

   3. Discipleship 

   4. Re-Entry 

 

 Each area of Ministry requires us to carry out the Kingdom Principles of The Word of God that are basic 

and necessary in order to carry out the Biblical Patterns that are contained in the Bible.  
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The following sections are divided in such a way to give you as the reader the important information concerning 

each section. We ask you to remember that we found it necessary to establish these areas at times to accomplish 

these Kingdom Principle Goals.  Alabama Prison Ministries Inc. established a partnership with Liberty Theological 

Seminaries International located in Montgomery Alabama in order to strengthen our ability.  

 

SECTION I – Prayer 

 

Prayer Meetings are scheduled at the Restoration Chapel for the Christian Body on a regular basis.     

The schedule is as follows: 

  1.  Tuesday Night 5:00 P.M. – 7:00 P.M. 

                                             7:00 P.M. – 9:00 P.M. 

  2.  Thursday Night 5:00 P.M – 7:00 P.M. 

There are special intercessory prayer meetings held at times by members of the staff and student Body.  It 

is a great joy to see men seeking the face of God in intercessory prayer. 

 It is also a great honor to participate with them. 

 

Section II – Evangelism 

  

 Each year we now have three ministries that come in to do Evangelism. 

 Here is a list of ministries that do evangelism each year; 

 1.  The Caring Friends – One week in either the month of November or December.   

 2.  We Care Crusade – One week in January. 

 3.  Vaughn Forrest Baptist Church – One day in the Gymnasium. 

 The efforts of these Ministries produce approximately 50 to 75 decisions per year.  

 

    Section III – Discipleship 

 

 Discipleship is carried out by the process of Christian Education and mentoring. 

 The Education Report section follows; 

Liberty Theological Seminaries International is the Education provider through which Certificates, 

Diplomas, and Degrees are awarded depending on the course of study chosen and meeting all educational 

requirements.  

We have established partnerships and relationships with the following curriculum providers in order to find 

the necessary materials to meet the curriculum needs. 

 They are as follows: 

 1.  Liberty Theological Seminaries International 

 2.  Global Youth Evangelism 

 3.  Raapha (Search Resources) 

 4.  Cleansing Stream Ministries 

 5.  The Teaching Company 

 

 The next area of statistical information is deployed in such a way as to reveal prominent information. 

  

 A.   This section of the report will reveal the present deployments as of our last annual report since our last 

       reports concerning 2009 until the present time. 

 

        1.  Bullock Correctional Facility Education Report 2010 – Dr. Charles McCullough  

             Academic Dean – Kingwood Assembly of God 

 

        First Semester                                                             Second Semester 

        Protestant / General Education – 235                         Protestant /General Education - 227 

        Catholic                                            4                         Catholic                                       10 

        Total                                            239                          Total                                           237 



       2.  Bullock Correctional Facility Education Report 2011 

        

       First Semester 

                    Protestant/ General -                      170                           Second Semester – Time of Reorganization 

       Catholic                                           11 

      Total                                              181 

  

       3.  Bullock Correctional Facility 2012 

 

       First Semester (October 2011 – April 2012 

        Number of Classes Deployed  -                            52 

        Number of individual students  -                         211 

        Number Total Individual Class Attendance)       732  

 

B.  Fountain Correctional Facility Atmore Al.  – Missionary Mike Strehlow - Academic Dean 

      Liberty Church Pensacola Fla. 

     

              1. There are approximately 50 inmates enrolled in the Faith Character Based Program at 

      Fountain Correctional Facility. 

              2.  The Chaplain is Brian Esklinen 

              3.  The Educational Provider is Liberty Theological Seminaries International. 

              4.  The financial partner is We Care Ministries in Atmore, Alabama. 

 

C.  Holman Correctional Facility Atmore Al. – Missionary Mike Strehlow - Academic Dean 

      Liberty Church Pensacola Fla. 

  

 1.  There is one class started at this facility. 

 2.   The Chaplain is Chaplain Chris Summer. 

 3.   The Educational Provider is Liberty Theological Seminaries International, 

 4.   The financial partner is We Care Ministries in Atmore, Alabama.  

 

D.  Century Correctional Facility – Federal Correctional Facility in Century Florida 

      Missionary Mike Strehlow – Academic Dean   

       1.  There is one class started at this facility. 

 2.   The Volunteer Chaplain is Stan Schrock 

 3.   The Educational Provider is Liberty Theological Seminaries International 

 4.  The financial partner is We Care Ministries in Atmore, Al. 

 

E. Since becoming the President of Liberty Theological Seminaries International and seeing the Seminary in 

    Texas being transferred to Alabama. We have assumed the educational responsibility of educating students by    

    correspondence. 

  1.  We have students in various parts of The United States. 

 2.  Liberty Theological Seminaries International is a partner with Liberty Theological Seminary 

                    Seoul Korea.  

 

F.  Graduation Information  

 1.  In the year 2009 we had 55 men receive Diplomas and Degrees at Bullock Correctional Facility. 

2.  In the year 2009 we had   9 men receive Diplomas awarded in Biblical Studies at Fountain Correctional 

     Facility. 

 3.  In the year 2010 we had 39 men receive various Diplomas and Degrees in Bible or Theology 

      at Bullock Correctional Facility. 

` 4.  In the year of 2012 we had 8 inmates receive various Diplomas and Degree in Bible or Theology 

      at Fountain Correctional Facility 

 



H.  Graduation Information for Liberty Theological Seminary in South Korea 

  

1.  In the year 2010 there were 11 South Korean Pastors awarded Doctoral Degrees of  

 different types. 

2.  In the year 2011 there were 8 South Korean Pastors awarded Doctoral Degrees. 

3. This year I will travel to South Korea to lecture for three days and to speak at the Graduation 

Ceremony in which 6 South Korean Pastors are scheduled to receive Degrees. 

 

IV.   Re-entry 

  

 In this area there are new efforts being made by the Alabama Department of Corrections to prepare men to 

go home.  The new Re-entry program has been established and has been functioning for about two years. In the past 

we helped two Christian Re-entry ministries that were started by Christians. The two ministries were Broken Bread 

Ministries located in near Notasulga Alabama in Macon County and Shiloni Transformation Ministries located in 

the Birmingham area of Jefferson County. 

 We are very sad to announce the fact that Broken Bread Ministries no longer exists as an operational entity 

at the present time.   

 We are very glad to announce that there is a new ministry located near Notasulga Alabama in Macon 

County that is called Source of Hope which is connected to The House of Prayer Church. The Pastor is Rev. Arthur 

Robinson. We will be asking our Board of Directors to commit to an Alliance Agreement at our next Board of 

Directors Meeting in the month of August. 

 We encourage everyone to be in prayer about these efforts because there is a great need to establish a Re-

entry place where men can go that is accountable to both The State of Alabama and the Church.  The Source of 

Hope is Christian and it will have a Christian Program. 

 

FINANCIAL REPORT 

  

  We have been blessed by God is many ways that are too numerous to acknowledge by themselves. 

Through the prayers and giving of our financial partners we have been blessed and the needs have been met for the 

fiscal year January – December 2010. The Lord Blessed Alabama Prison Ministries as follows: 

 

              Cash Contributions   - $38, 912.16 

 Material (Non-Cash) Contributions -  $21, 105.35 

 Total Contributions (Income)   $60, 017.51 

               Estimated Assets Approximately   - $400, 000.00 

 

For the fiscal year January – December 2011 The Lord Blessed Alabama Prison Ministries as follows: 

 

 Cash Contributions                                                         $30.214.85 

 Material (Non-Cash Contributions                                 $12,830.00 

 Total Contributions                                                         $43, 045.81 

 Estimated Assets (We have not had time to do a new inventory but we are certain estimated amount 

 remains very strong.) 

 

(Our basic cash contribution need is around $4,000 per month. This amount is a basic operational expense and does 

not include any advancement. This adds up to around $48,000.00 that we need to meet our budget.  

 

VISION STATEMENT 

 

 Esther and I are very encouraged in many ways in how God has intervened and sent help.  We know that 

He has healed Esther, brought the program back on line, and continue to bring men to the Lord.    

   

We need more missionary volunteers to come and join our team in our efforts to carry on the ministry that God has 

given us.   

 



In order to reach our goals we need 80 Churches, Businesses, and Corporations to give $50.00 per month to reach 

that within the Assemblies of God. Since we like Teen Challenge have permission to reach beyond the Assemblies 

of God we believe God for 200 Churches, Business, Corporations, and individuals to give $50.00 per month to reach 

an ultimate goal of $10,000.00 per month. 

 

SPECIAL NOTATIONS: 

  

We desire to mention the following event and share some special information.  

Garywood Assembly of God is hosting our Annual Golf Tournament for this year. This effort is being led 

by Rev. Danny Ingram who is one of our Board Members. You will find a flyer about the Golf Tournament in this 

packet of information. 

Here is a list of other items in the packet of information that we are giving you. 

These items will explain some of the battles that we went through and share some of the other needs that we have. 

1.  Newsletter from October 2011. 

2.  A letter called Status of The Ministry that is being sent out. 

3.  A Faith Promise Form 

4.  Some Brochures 

 

We would also love to visit your church in order to do one of the following: 

1. Missions Convention 

2. Special Service 

3. Seminar 

4. Revival 

5. Special Teaching Series 

 

We are going to make available a special offer to those Pastors that are in need of material to help teach their people 

the Word of God. Esther and I have written syllabuses for certain classes that we use in our Liberty Bible Studies 

Program.  We will make these available to Churches that commit to Alabama Prison Ministries a Faith Promise of 

$1, 000 or more for this next year. We will give you permission to use these in your Church for Christian Education 

purposes. 

 

In closing, Esther and all of our team would like to say a special thank you for all that you done in giving and 

standing with us in our times of need. 

 

 

 

For The King, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dr. Steve Walker, Chaplain 

Executive Director/Alabama Prison Ministries Inc. 

President/Liberty Theological Seminaries International 
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